
E X P E R I M E N T A L     A I R C R A F T     A S S O C I A T I O N

AIRSPEED
Newsletter for EAA Chapter 99

Vero Beach, FL

www.eaa99.org           June, 2006 

FORWARD

The program for the May meeting was another riveting 
discourse by George Sigler. He is an expert in survival 
at sea. He did major research and finally proved his 
survival kit by doing a trip across the Pacific Ocean in a 
small inflatable boat. In a lively speech he gave us 
some of the details of the voyage. He wrote a book 
about this trip, which should be required reading by 
anybody who sails a boat or flies an 
airplane across an ocean. It reveals 
things you would never think of but 
could someday save your life. It 
reads like an adventure novel and is 
one of those books that you just 
canõt put down until you are 
finished. òExperiment in Survivaló is 
available at the Vero Beach Book 
Center or Amazon.com for $12.95.

Pres. Gerd will conduct the program for June with a 
message, òChapter 99 ð Where are you going?ó followed 
by a discussion with the members. The officers have 
some excellent ideas for Chapter 99 members, like 
organizing an Owners & Builders Support Group, two 
dozens of suggestions for the educational program, and 
are looking forward to your input and participation.

Talking about participation: After the summer we need 
a member who is interested in actively marketing the 
Y.E. Day at the local schools. The idea is to contact the 
science teachers at the Middle and High Schools and let 
them know about the Y.E. program at VRB, their local 
airport. To make it a small task that doesnõt take too 
much time, we think a reasonable goal would be to 
contact each of the six schools once per year (there are 
three middle and three high schools).

The Young Eagles program and pancake breakfasts are 
enjoyed by a steady number of members, the fly outs 
afterward are having a little trouble getting off the 
ground due to weather or low attendance (remember, 
itõs summer).

MINUTES: EAA CHAPTER 99 MEETING, 
May 09, 2006

The meeting, conducted by Todd Sch., was opened at 
7:05 PM. Todd welcomed all members and introduced 
guest Robert Ramp. The minutes of the April meeting 
were read by the secretary and approved as read. 
Treasurer Michael D. reported a balance of 
$11,046.58 which was also approved as reported.

Presidentõs report: President Gerd P. reported that 
the newsletter is now in a PDF format. Marty M.
and Gerd have the flight simulator up and running to be 
used primarily for instruction of Young Eagles. Gerd 
explained his ideas for an Owners and Builders Support 
Group which he wants to have active during the Young 
Eagles day. The group would consist of volunteer A&Põs 
and other members experienced in areas such as 
avionics, composites, etc. who would be available with 
advice or assistance to other members who need it. 
Several members volunteered for the group and agreed 
to be present at Young Eagles days. The volunteers will 
be contacted shortly to get the group going in fall.

Vice Pres. report: Bill Z. reported that the Valkaria 
Chapter 1288 had cancelled itõs plans for their Airfest 
at this time due to insufficient time for planning but 
that they will continue to pursue it for next year. He 
also explained the reason for the postponed fly out to 
Sebring after the last Young Eagles Day and said we 
would try again on May 27.

Builder reports: Don Key is working on elevator controls 
for his Mustang II. Ken M. has given up his job to 
work full time on his Velocity. Spencer G. has 
purchased composite materials for his own design 
airplane. Todd Sch. has sent his engine to the overhaul 
shop and asked for advice on what to do to areas such 
as the engine mount and firewall before reinstalling the 
engine.

Todd asked if the group is interested in a July 4 
cookout to watch the fireworks from Dodgertown or 
some other activity. The consensus was in favor of the 



cookout and fireworks, see òCookoutó. Sylvia will send 
out a notice with details. Todd then reported that the 
airport management was looking for someone to do a 
military type flyover of Memorial Island on Memorial 
Day.

After the closing of the meeting the members and 
guests enjoyed coffee and desert and an excellent 
program by George Sigler who described his adventures 
while sailing a rubber boat from San Francisco to the 
Hawaiian Islands.

May 27, YOUNG EAGLES, PANCAKE 
BREAKFAST & FLY OUT

The weather was nice and Gene and Vern were busy 
passing out the pancakes. Bill R. and Jim D. 
flew 6 Young Eagles and Marty M. directed them on 
the basics of piloting on the simulator. The intended fly 
out to Sebring did not materialize as both pilots had 
prior commitments so Marty, Sylvia and Gerd took the 
Mooney for a flyout to OBE.

Eric Menger giving the 
new Young Eagles 
Flight Simulator a try

Jim D. enjoying 
breakfast

The fly outs to a distant airport for lunch after the 
Young Eagles program are intended to be an enjoyable 
activity for the pilots of the program and any other 
pilots who may want to join in and perhaps bring 
members of their own family or friends. Chapter 99 
membership is not required, all pilots are welcome. We 
know that most people who own airplanes just do not 
have enough reason to fly them as often as they would 
like to, so here is an activity they can participate in. 
Just show up at the meeting room in the T-hangars by 
11:00 AM on the fourth Saturday of any month. To 
coordinate on the day of the flight call Bill (772-713-
0607) or Landis (772-532-6297).
The next Young Eagles program and fly out is scheduled 
for June 24, weather permitting. Check your reminder 
email for the destination and tell your pilot friends 
about the fly outs.

July 4th COOKOUT

A cookout and observation of the Dodgertown fireworks 
is again in the planning for this year. It will take place 
in the evening of Monday July 3rd at Executive Hangar 
#2. Bring whatever you want to eat and drink, your 
lawn chairs and your family. The Chapter will provide 
one grill, if you can bring one, even better. Since the 
fireworks will not be until around 9:30pm, being there 
by 7pm would be perfect.

FOR SALE

Single place Light Sport; open cockpit, parasol wing. 
Complete less engine. Bargain . . . Landis 772-567-2506

FOR RENT

T Hangar on Sebastian Airport from June 12 thru
October 15, 2006. . . . . . . . . . . . Landis 772-567-2506

QUESTION

Does any one know where to get out of date inflatable 
life vests recertified? If so, there are 5 of them 
available for the right price. Call Landis or email 
ketner@bellsouth.net

CALENDAR OF CHAPTER 99 EVENTS
T-Hangar #16 at 2703 Flight Safety Dr.,
Vero Beach Municipal Airport

Tue. June 06, Ch. 99 Staff & planning meeting, 7:00 PM
(Interested members  welcome)

Tue. June 13, Ch. 99 Regular monthly meeting, 7:00 PM
Bring an interested guest

Sat. June 24, Ch. 99 Young Eagles & Pancake Breakfast
 8:00 AM members & guests welcome
 Luncheon flights for pilots to follow

Mon. July 03, Ch. 99 Cookout and Dodgertown fireworks 
display, 7:00 PM

Sat. July 22, Ch. 99 Young Eagles & Pancake Breakfast
 8:00 AM members & guests welcome
 Luncheon flights for pilots to follow

Landis . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 772-567-2506




